TOWN OF CECILTON
Mayor and Council Regular Session Meeting
Monday, November 21, 2022

The Mayor and Council held a Regular Session Meeting in Town Hall on
Monday, November 21, 2022. The following were in attendance:

Michael Cooper, Mayor
Sue Katzmire, Member Jennie Brockell, Member
All in attendance recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

REVIEW AND ACT:

October 17, 2022 Mayor and Council Work and Regular Session Meeting Minutes:
Member Brockell motioned to accept the October 17, 2022 Work and Regular Session Meeting
Minutes as written. Member Katzmire seconded the motion. Motion carried.

October Final Financials:

October Final Financials and Account Balances were reviewed. Member Brockell motioned to
accept the October Final Financials and Account Balances as written. Member Katzmire
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

WTTP and Water Supply Report: Jordan Smith was present for the report. He reviewed
activity and work completed for the month of October.

OLD BUSINESS:

Lift Station Generator: Two quotes were reviewed for a generator for the Church Street pump
station. Member Katzmire made a motion to go with the bid from Quantum Controls. Member
Brockell seconded the motion. Motion carried to go with the Quantum Controls bid.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Administrator Cooper discussed the Long Island Auditor and other auditors. These people come
into public facilities for the purpose of transparency. She reviewed what they do. The town staff
discussed this and erected signs, so that they know how to handle the situation should an auditor
show up.

GOOD OF THE ORDER:

Arianna Frey — Administrator Cooper reviewed how Arianna is a living organ donor. She
proposed that in January having an Arianna Frey Hero Award. This January, Arianna would be
the receipt. Then the following years, each January, we would recognize someone in the
community or county that has done something heroic. She would also like to contact the county
to see if they would also like to recognize Arianna for being a living donor. Mayor and Council
agreed.



Annual Holiday Open House — Thursday, December 1%

Council and Staff Dinner — Friday, December 2™

Candy Cane search — 25 plastic candy canes will be placed around town for children/families to
identify and then return sheet for a treat.

Discussion of caroling.

Meeting adjourned.

/\ Respectfully submitted,
Michael Cooper

Mayor Teresa Quinn



